
 

 

ALL AMERICAN HOG CHAPTER MEETING 

             at AAHD Dealership  

                 Thursday, 17 June 2021 

 

Meeting called to order at 6:30 pm, by the Director, Kevin McConnell 

 Pledge of Allegiance:  Keenan Enoch 

 

Director:  Kevin McConnell 

• Thanked AAHD for hosting and Pizza.   

• Thank Lyndon for having us at the Dealership. 

• Thanked everyone for attending the meeting.  

• Had everyone that volunteered for the Brain Freeze stand up; Thanked everyone for 

helping.  Almost 30 volunteers, thank you very much for a very successful event. 

• Thanked Gigi for making the brownies for the meeting. 

• Always looking for volunteers to help.     

• Vacant positions open for Editor, if anyone is interested, please let me know 

• We will continue to have the Chapter Meetings at the Dealership on the 3rd Thursday of 

each month at 6:30 pm.   

• E-Blast. Implement change, feedback requested.  Information is posted on the website 

and FB page to add as a safe sender. 

• Blood Drive for Marshall (Greg) Hubbard is scheduled for 23 July 

• Ride pictures – put on FB or give to Chet 

• Ride 365 Mileage Check 

• Might be do some Hot Dog cooking soon, but not this weekend 

• Ok so we’re halfway through the year, so what happens in 4 months, Nominations, if 

you’re interested in what we’re been doing, get your name out there. 

 

Dealer Rep – Keith Brooks for Lyndon Abell 

• The registers will stay open until the break, if you want or need to purchase anything 

tonight. 

• Antique bike show on Saturday, 6/19 with the world-famous Nighthawks Band. 

• LetterFly is set up now, will be here until the end of Saturday, 6/19/21.  If you want 

something big or small on your bike or helmet, go out and talk to Dave, not sure what is 

scheduling is like.  He has a fair price for a name or a design.  Also, check out his new 

book. 



• Father’s Day is Sunday, 6/20 – send someone in to get some things for your father. We 

have a pretty good selection right now; it’s has been hard getting stock in.  Were making 

the best of it.  If you have something that you are looking for, we are taking deposits on 

them. 

• Todd Brooks was the one to get the new Pan Am.  He was the first to make a deposit 

on the day of the reveal, and he picked up his Pan Am today.   If you haven’t already, 

you need to take it for a demo ride.  I certainly encourage you to take it for a ride.  That 

order window will be closing soon 

• Thanks for your patience, we are getting more products and bikes in as soon as we can. 

it has been very frustrating to trying to have more and more products and bikes. We are 

looking for used bikes, so if you know anyone wanting to sell their bikes or if you want to 

sell your bike.  Come see me. 

• We will be closed on 4th July 2021. 

• If you have any questions regarding motorcycle sales, what we’re doing, where we are 

headed, feel free to talk to me.  I’m here, I’m a member of the Chapter, I’ll give it to you 

straight. 

• I’m super excited for Todd and hope to get one soon, so we can get out there and ride. 

 

Maddie from Motor Clothes: 

• We have new motor clothes in for men and women, come check them out.  We also 

have key chains, dog tag key chain, decals, patches, license plate brackets.  We have 

new dealer T-shirts also. 

 

Assistant Director - Rob Stirling 

• Legend of Lore in Cumberland 25-27 June 

• How many are going?  How many RC’s are going? 

• Need RC(s) to lead ride from here – See Matt 

• Hogs on the Beach – October 1 – 3, 2021 

 

 

Secretary – Debbie Kirby 

• Bumped and Bruised Report – Jimmy Letcher was released from the hospital and is 

now in the Solomon’s Nursing Home off Dowel Rd.  His birthday is on Saturday, if 

anyone is out and about and would like to do a drive by and wave to Jimmy that would 

be great.  If you have his cell number you can give him a call, he does not text. 

• Good News –  

   

Membership Officer – Beth Truesdale 

• Members 428 + 5 pending that need to be processed, the new total will be 433.  



• Two (2) new Members:  Mike Hicks and Greg Bouton.  A photo will be taken during the 

break of our new members. 

• Notify me of any email address, address or phone number changes 

• Member in attendance today: 58 

 

BREAK – If you have a birthday in June, stand up.  HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO ALL 

Get your 50/25/25 Tickets -  

 

Head Road Captain – Doc Truesdale (not Present) 

Asst. Head Road Captain – Matt Allen 

• Legends and Lore HOG Rally 

o Explore three centuries of American History including coal mining, moonshine, 

rail roads and the National Pike.  There will be daily guided rides, on-your-own 

adventures, and evening entertainment. 

o Rally Dates are 06/24-26 

o Registration is open 

o Who’s interested in group riding to/from?  

o RC interest?  

o Website:  HOG Member Rallies & Events 

• If you have Ride Ideas – contact any Road Captain or Primary Officer, Web page ride 

suggestion form, or leave a note/contact info in the Chapter Mailbox 

• Ride Chief. If you don’t want to lead rides as an RC, and you have a cool place(s) in 

mind to go, plan it, identify a RC you would like to lead it.  Get it on the calendar. 

• RC’s needed for Legends of Lore regional Rally 

• RC Matt Allen - Friday, June 18th – Welcome Ride – AAHD, Pre-brief 5 pm, Kick stands 

up at 5:25 pm 

• RC Rob Stirling – Saturday, June 19th – Breakfast and Bike Show Ride – WAWA 5/235 

split.  Pre-brief 7:15 am, Kick stands up at 7:30 am 

• RC Ed Wilbur – Saturday, June 19th – Mrs. Moo’s Ice Cream Ride – AAHD, Pre-brief 

3pm, Kick stands up at 3:15 pm 

• RC Kevin McConnell – Sunday, June 20th – Father’s Day Ride – AAHD, Pre-brief 10am, 

Kick stands up at 10:15 am 

• RC Todd Brooks – Sunday, June 20th – Blue Mountain Brewery – CPFCU, Pre-brief 9 

am, Kick stands up at 9:15am 

• RC Phyllis Warman – Wednesday, June 30th – Captain Pat’s Ride – AAHD, Pre-brief 

11:45 am, kick stands up at 12:00 pm 

• RC Matt Allen – Friday, July 2nd – Welcome Ride – AAHD – Pre-brief 5 pm, kick stands 

up at 5:25 pm 

• RC Beth Truesdale – Saturday, July 10th – Ride Chief Scott Walker’s ride for Pirates 

Cove, Galesville, MD – AAHD – Pre-brief is 10 am, departing at 10:15 am 



• RC Doc Truesdale – Monday, July 12th – Cheesesteak Ride Part 1 – Ride Chief 

(Andrea Kawano – DLR) Mrs. K’s Restaurant, 5909 Crain Hwy., Upper Marlboro, MD – 

CPFCU – Pre-brief 10:30 am, Kick stands up at 10:45 am 

• RC Ed Wilbur – Saturday, July 24th – Ft. Washington Primary – Check calendar 

• RC Frank Nuhfer – Saturday, July 31st – Old Glory HOG BBQ Poker Run – CPFCU, 

Pre-brief 8:45 am, Kick stands up at 9:00 am 

• RC Doc Truesdale – Thursday, August 5th – Cinco de HOGust (Salsa’s in Lusby)– 

AAHD – Pre-brief 5 pm, kick stands up at 5:15pm 

• RC Bob Stirling – Saturday, August 7th – Chapter Picnic  

• RC ?? – Saturday, August 14th – Chesapeake Primary 

• RC Kevin McConnell – Saturday, September 11th – Delmarva Primary, - check calendar 

• RC Rob Stirling – Saturday, September 11th – 911 Ride – AAHD, Pre-brief 11 am, kick 

stands up at 11:15am 

• RC Doc Truesdale – Thursday, September 30th – HOGS at the Beach (OC) 

• Ride Chief. If you don’t want to lead rides as an RC, and you have a cool place(s) in 

mind to go, plan it, identify a RC you would like to lead it.  Get it on the calendar. 

• Presentation of Ride Chief Patches – Scott Walker and Andrea Kawano 

• Presentation of RC patch and recited the Road Captain’s Pledge to Fred Heppner 

• Review Duties and Responsibilities of RC’s - We are in desperate need of RC’s, we 

have roughly a dozen RC’s now.  With a membership of 428 members and only a dozen 

RC’s to put rides on for our members is very hard.  With What does a RC do.  The 

official duties and responsibility of a Road Captain include simpling leading, assisting, 

planning, and organizing closed HOG chapter rides. Your responsibility is to follow the 

chapter guide lines, keep current of all HOG efficiencies, keep your eyes open for all 

riding, and attitudes of the members in the group.  The members in the group include 

the Road Captain, Wing and Tail all have responsibilities.  The overall mission of the 

Road Captains is to pursue the safety and enjoyment of the members, prospects and 

the ladies of Harley during rides.  What are some of the responsibilities?   

1.  Be proactive, we have several RC’s here.  More RC’s the more variety of rides 

2. RC’s will be actively participating in group rides, plan routes, use all the current 

chapter hand signals 

3. Meet candidates and riders before going out on a ride. You really need to know who 

you are taking out on the ride to understand their abilities and how you may have to 

tailor your ride that day depending on what type of riders you have, 

4. Be positive and enthusiastic of all the riders, create a safe riding environment.  

Riding motorcycles should be fun, it should not be difficult. Again a few may need a 

refresher, that’s why I have the welcome rides if weather permits 

5. Look at the ride through the eyes of the experience, understand that there are 

different riding styles 

6. They are some responsibilities they are you must have a motorcycle license, liability 

insurance, current national hog members, and local HOG membership,  

7. If you want to be a Road Captain, you need to say, Hey I want to be a Road Captain 

what do I need to do?  Usually you will have a mentor that will take you out and give 

you some information that is needed.  Once you do a check ride, the other RC’s will 

ride with you and you will be approved by the Head Road Captain and Primary 



Officer.  So, if you are interested in being a RC, come see me, any of the other RC’s 

or the primary officers 

• Asked all the RC’s that were there to stand up and state when they became an RC 

 

Assistant Road Captain – Matt Allen 

Road Captain Orientation Rides: 

• These will be scheduled 1-2 times per month, weather permitting, and includes an ice 

cream stop 

• Select RC guidelines covered first as a refresher, followed by a briefing and shakedown 

ride afterward 

• At the conclusion of the ride there will be a post ride discussion for a question and 

answer opportunity 

• Open to existing Road Captains and RC candidates 

• Next Welcome ride is planned for Friday, 2nd July.  See calendar for details 

Welcome Rides: 

• These will be scheduled 1-2 times per month, weather permitting, and includes an ice 

cream stop 

• Briefings will be covered in detail to ensure all riders have a complete understanding, 

followed by a question and answer opportunity 

• These will vary with short and easy rides assisting members to feel comfortable and 

confident with group riding 

• Open to all members, regardless of experience level 

• Next Welcome ride is planned for 5 pm on Friday, 2 July, at All American HD.  See the 

calendar for details 

By offering RC Orientation Rides, the goal; is to assist our RC’s and RC Candidates an 

opportunity to either build and/or refresh each member’s skill set for group riding.  The 

welcome Rides offer a similar benefit for all members, regardless of experience level.  Finally, 

the combination of these two types of rides held monthly should build on the knowledge and 

confidence levels for our members, thus increasing both ride events and increased 

attendance.  Adding to that, Gov Hogan has (1) lifted the outdoor mask mandate and ended 

outdoor dining restrictions, (2) lifted capacity limits on both outdoor and indoor venues, (3) 

ended the statewide mask mandate.  It’s been 14 months of restrictions, and many of us can 

agree that we might be a bit rusty, so now is the time to work at resuming our skill sets. 

 

Safety Officer – Todd Brooks 

• Topic for tonight is HYDRATION 

• Drink plenty of water  

• Build water breaks into your ride stops, will help you to keep hydrated 



• Try to drink 8 oz of water before putting on your helmet, put water bottle in your tour 

pack for later. 

• Things you can drink besides water, are Gatorade, propel, Pedialyte.  Don’t drink coffee 

or tea they will dehydrate you 

• Other things you can do to keep hydrated are use a camelback hydration system, 

cooling vest.  If you use a camelback put 2 frozen water bottles in the camelback to help 

keep your water cold. 

 

 

Trivia Questions: 

1.  When did Harley-Davidson first start selling sidecars to go along with its bikes?  

 

Answers:  1914 – Kevin Kennedy 

 

2. Two of the three founders of Harley Davidson were brothers?   

 Answer:  True – Phyllis Warman 

 Walter and Arthur Davidson founded the company with William Harley 

3. Harley Davidson – snowmobile was introduced in what year? 

 

Answer: 1971 – Bob Smith 

 

Treasurer – Barbara Allen 

• Net gain/loss since last month, current balances. 

• Beginning Balance - $13,776.01 

• Deposits - $2,748.00 

• Expenses - $635.58 

• Ending Balance - $15,878.43 

• Brain Freeze – 

Expenses - $1,122.38 

Income - $2,913.00 

Profit Results - $1,790.62 

• Expenses consisted of Activity Supplies for Brain Freeze, Brain Freeze Insurance, 

restock Ice Cream Cooler 

• Deposits consisted of Merchandise Sales and last month’s 50/25/25 earnings, Brain 

Freeze and membership 

• Projections of expenses Picnic and Holiday Party budgeting $9,680.00 before ticket 

sales. 

• Buddy Cooper asked how many participated 130, who had the most people show – 

Chesapeake with 23 

 

 



DOOR PRIZES 

ITEM DONATED BY WON BY 

Shot Glass Doc Truesdale Mike Hicks 

Shot Glass Doc Truesdale Kevin Kennedy 

Shot Glass Doc Truesdale Mike Tyson 

Koozie Bob Smith Jurgen Smith 

Shot Glass/Poker Chip Bob Smith Keenan Enoch 

Poker Chips Bob Smith Jessica Zadlo 

   

   

  

 

Activities – Christina Stirling (with Rob Stirling Speaking) 

• Sign up for Teams! 

• Watch for Upcoming Socials: 

• First, thank you all for the Brain Freeze, I think this is one of the best, if not the best in a 

very long time.  I will let Barb tell you the results. 

. 

o Wednesday, July 7th – 7pm – United Buffet -1290 Smallwood Dr. W, Waldorf, MD 

20603. www.unitedbuffetgrill.com 

Cost around $18 per person.  They have mask and gloves that you need to wear. 

Jim and Phyllis said they had been there, and the food was good.  Also, Fred did 

a ride there earlier this week and stated it was good. 

o As Kevin mention before, there will be a blood drive on Friday, July 23rd for Greg 

Hubbard.  There is a flyer up, a link on the Facebook and the webpage to sign up 

and get your spot 

o NEED VOLUNTEER’S FOR CHAPTER PICNIC 

o Saturday, August 7th – All American HOG Chapter Picnic (St. Mary’s 

Fairgrounds) 11 am – 6 pm.  Tickets are on Sale now for $15, buy your tickets 

tonight. Buy tickets early so we know how many are planning on coming.  

o Friday, September 10th – Dealership Appreciation Luncheon – Potluck.  There is 

a signup sheet and an online link you can sign in as to what you are bringing.   

o Tuesday, September 14th – Bike Night – Mrs. Moo’s Corner (Fundraiser) 4 pm – 

8 pm  

o Saturday, January 8, 2022 – Holiday Party – More information to follow. 

• Looking for volunteers to sell Ice Cream on Saturdays at the Dealership  

• Can’t make this happen without your help. 

 

 

 

 

•       T-SHIRT GAME 

http://www.unitedbuffetgrill.com/


 For the new members – there are chips in this bag for every state except MD, but  

 there is a chip for All American.  The chip that is drawn and the winner or winners 

 will split the prize. If they are wearing that state. 

• $30 this month – Virginia, we have No winner 

• $40 next month 

       50/25/25 DRAWING 

 1st Winner:  Scott Walker $52 

 2nd Winner: Scott Walker $52  

 

Please send me an email, letting me know what I’m doing right or wrong, what I can do to 

make things better, need more ride suggestions on our calendar.  If you have a favorite ride, 

send it to me and I will have Lyndon or Jessica put it on the Ride Board that’s in the back.   

Meeting was called to be adjourned at 7:50 pm.  Please help with putting table and 

chairs way.  Thank everyone for coming, safe travels home 

 

 


